
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF JUNE 3, 2022 
 
The Governing Body of the City of Hoxie, Kansas, met in special session on Friday, June 3, 2022, at 11:30 
a.m. at the City Office.  Present were: 
 
     Darrick Zerr, Mayor 
     Kevin Schoendaler, Water Commissioner 
     Janet Bainter, City Clerk 
     Justin Armknecht, City Superintendent 
     Ken Eland, City Attorney      
 
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Darrick Zerr at 11:30 a.m. 
 
Public Works employee 
Armknecht informed the Commission that Bryan Nickelson and Jesse Thompson turned in their 
resignations.  An advertisement for 2 full-time public works employees will be published in the Sheridan 
Sentinel and the Hoxie Times.  An ad has already been posted on Facebook.  Salary will be based on 
experience.  Applications will be due by 4:30 p.m. on Tuesday, June 14, 2022. 
June City meeting 
Due to lack of quorum, the June city meeting has been rescheduled to Thursday, June 16, 2022, at 7:00 
p.m.  Bainter will place an ad in the Sheridan Sentinel. 
Adjournment 
With no further business, Mayor Zerr made a motion to adjourn.  Schoendaler seconded the motion.  
Motion carried 3-0. 
 
Janet Bainter,      _______________________________________ 
City Clerk      Darrick Zerr, Mayor 
  
       _______________________________________ 
       Jim Erwin, Street Commissioner 
 

_______________________________________ 
       Kevin Schoendaler, Water Commissioner 
 
 

 


